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September, it was the most beautiful of 
words, he’d always felt, evoking orange-
flowers, swallows and regret. 

- Alexander Theroux 

 BRANCH MEETING 

SATURDAY SEPTEMBER 14, 2019- DOUBLETREE 

HOTEL-11:30 AM 

Our first meeting of the year will feature Karen Marie Romero, 
a third-year student at Whittier College, whom our branch 
sponsored to attend the NCCWSL (National Conference of 
College Women Student Leaders) in Maryland this summer. 
Karen is majoring in Political Science and minoring in Film 
Studies. 

We are looking forward to hearing about her experience at the 
conference and her plans for following up with what she has 
learned there. In her words, “After being granted the wonderful 
opportunity to attend NCCWSL, the knowledge I’ve gained has 
propelled me to want to create an ongoing mentorship/program 
partnership to support high school girls within the community 
with Whittier College Campus community. The skills I’ve 
gained from NCCWSL will enhance my experience and 
presence in the classroom, my professional endeavors, and my 
personal life as a reminder and compass of the guidance and 
support with which I’ve been blessed.” 

Come and hear more about this remarkable young woman and 
her plans for the future!  

Section Display:  Members will have an opportunity to view 
displays about the various sections available in our branch at 
our September l4th meeting. These sections give members a 

chance to pursue special interests and interact with other 
members in a smaller setting. Details about section meetings 

appear in our branch newsletter each month. All members are 
welcome. 

Dolores Seidman, Program VP 

The cost of lunch is $25 (including drinks and dessert). 
No substitutions, deletions, or special orders.   
 
Please RSVP with your selection from one of the 
following: 
 

• Turkey Focaccia Club Sandwich; focaccia roll, 
smoked turkey breast, bacon, lettuce, oven 
dried tomatoes, and basil aioli. Served with 
homemade kettle potato chips. 

• Cobb Salad (ingredients on top, not tossed); 
grilled chicken breast, chopped greens, 
hardboiled egg, bacon, tomatoes, and 
crumbled blue cheese. Served with dinner rolls 
and ranch & balsamic salad dressings at your 
table.   

• Vegetarian Tossed Cobb Salad; portobello 
mushrooms, grilled peppers, chopped greens, 
hardboiled egg, tomatoes, and crumbled blue 
cheese. Served with dinner rolls and ranch & 
balsamic salad dressings at your table.  

• Drinks only; $5/person and include coffee, 
iced tea and water. 
 

RESERVATIONS ARE REQUIRED and a 
reservation made and not cancelled by the deadline 
MUST be paid.  Please RSVP with your menu choice 
by noon on Tuesday, September 10 to 
pocampo@aol.com or, if you do not have email, call 
Lovey Sherman at 213-309-5992.  Please try again if 
you do not receive a confirmation within 48 hours. 
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Mission:  To advance equity for women and girls through research, education, and advocacy. 

Branch 

Greetings!  Hope you all had a wonderful summer and are ready to “Fire up for AAUW”.  
Dolores Seidman and her program committee have planned some exciting Mission Based 
Programs.  Our first meeting will feature Karen Romero and what she learned at the National 
Conference for College Women Student Leaders ( NCCWSL)  this summer at the University of 
Maryland College Park.  Our branch is committed to support Karen and her plans to involve the 

students at Whittier College. 

I’m pleased to announce that the Board and the Myra Long Scholarship Fund Committee has 
decided to participate in Tech Trek  again this year.  Kay Clark and I will be the Tech Trek 
Coordinators for the branch.  We are looking for 2-3 branch members to be on the Tech Trek 
Selection Committee. This is a wonderful opportunity for you to volunteer your time to help 
select the campers.  Not to worry; you will be trained to be on the committee.  Susan Negrete and 
Alice Hill are the new State Tech Trek Co-Coordinators.  Both Susan and Alice have 10-15 years 
of Tech Trek experience as dorm moms, Branch Coordinators, and/or Tech Trek committee 

members. 

I look forward to working with you this year to make our Branch the best it can be. 

State 

Good news the State Directory can be accessed online.  Go to the website at www.aauw-ca.org 
and click on Directory and follow the instructions.  The new Directory will be posted in mid-
August. The Directory has much valuable information including all branches, state leaders, state 
committees and important dates. 

The Southern Fund Luncheon will be held on Sunday, October 27, 2019 from noon to 3PMat the 
Old Ranch Country Club 3901 Lampson Ave. Seal Beach CA. 90740. $40.00 per person. RSVP 

by October 11, 2019 on line 

National 

Work Smart – Learn to negotiate your financial future through AAUW Work Smart Negotiation 
Workshop.  The workshops are open to both men and women and are free.    You can register 

online at www.aauw-ca.org. or www.aauw.org 

October 3, 2019 
 
Long Beach/Signal Hill WorkPlace 
4811 Airport Plaza Drive 
 
 
Rozanne Child 
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Welcome, Ladies, to the commencement of another AAUW year.  We are certainly looking 
forward to an eventful year because 2020 is the 100th year anniversary of the women’s right to 
vote.  We, of course, have come a long way yet still have a way to go. 
 
In the State AAUW newsletter, the CALIFORNIA PERSPECTIVE, our Branch, Greater Whittier 
Area was recognized for mission-based programs - our 26th Annual Math/Science Conference 

for 8th Grade Girls.  You know we hosted 369 girls from 26 middle schools along with 26 
advisors. All thanks to Sharon Heck and her staff of assistants.  That conference appeared to run 
seamlessly.  I so enjoyed my small part in it.  Maybe you would care to join us next January for 
the next conference.  A great experience for the girls and us, their hosts. 
 
I would like our Branch to be recognized next year in the AAUW state newsletter for another 
reason - being one of the top Branches to donate to the AAUW Fund (either in the area of total 
contributions or per capita contributions).  There are Branches all around us who do just that.  For 
instance, Long Beach was noted in the list of total contributions and La Palma-Cerritos, a Branch 
smaller than ours, was cited in the per capita contribution list. Let’s find our way on to one of 
either of those lists next year. WE CAN DO IT!  You can donate online at the AAUW website or 
I will have envelopes available at the September and every AAUW meeting this coming year! 
 

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 27 is the date of our region’s AAUW FUND LUNCHEON at the Seal 
Beach Old Ranch Country Club.  Mark your calendars for an inspiring afternoon of listening to 
some of the California AAUW Fellows for 2019/2020.  And not just that but arrive early and get 
to know other AAUW members from the Branches in the region. Really awesome! There will be 
more details to follow soon. 
 
Pauline Rogers 
AAUW Fund Vice President 

 

 

IMPORTANT NOTICE 

Printed Branch Newsletter Fee 

Printing and mailing our GWA AAUW Newsletter each 
month involves cost for paper and postage.  If a member 
has e-mail and simply prefers to receive a copy through the 
mail, there will be a $10.00 fee for the year.  If the member 
does not have e-mail, there will be no charge.  For those 
with e-mail, please give your $10.00 payment to our 
treasurer, Kay Clark.  Be sure to tell her it is payment for 
the mailed newsletters.  Thank you for following through 
on this important reimbursement for a special service 
provided to some of our members. 
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MEMBERSHIP HAS MANY MARVELOUS MEANINGS 

We are surely looking forward to our first ‘kickoff ‘ GWA-AAUW meeting on Saturday, 
September 14th.  We will be celebrating new members as well as members who reach special 
years of membership this year. It’s important for us to remember that all of us are responsible for 
growing our membership. Talk about GWA-AAW with your friends, acquaintances, and new 
people you meet. Encourage them to attend a branch meeting with you, or a section meeting 
(non-members may attend a section meeting three times before being required to join). Give 
them a small snippet of who we are and what we do. Currently we have 141 members, some of 
whom still need to renew their 2019-2020 membership. 
 
Membership with AAUW means you’re part of a community dedicated to changing the climate 
for women and girls. It also means you have access to some great discounts and special services 
exclusively offered to members. This year we will be notifying you about some of the many 
benefits to help you enhance your professional and personal life, and will have you save money 
along the way! Most important, every time you use one of your benefits, you are also supporting 
AAUW’s vital work, which is what makes AAUW one of the nation’s most powerful voices on 
women’s issues. With each purchase, AAUW receives a royalty that is used to support the work 
we do, including our equal pay advocacy, community programs, leadership development 
tools, student leadership conference, and so much more! 
 
HOTEL ENGINE 

AAUW is proud to partner with Hotel Engine, a private hotel booking platform, to connect affinity 
organizations and their members to deeply discounted hotel rates. 
Top benefits of your complimentary membership include: 
• An average savings of 26% off public rates at 150,000+ hotels globally 
• No contracts, annual fees, or spending minimums 
• 24/7, U.S.-based customer support 
 

CRUISES ONLY 

AAUW is pleased to announce several new offerings including cruises!  We’ve partnered with 
America’s largest cruise agency, CruisesOnly, to offer the lowest prices in the industry 
to AAUW members.  In fact, CruisesOnly even backs their prices with the only 110% Best Price 

Guarantee in the industry.  Shop and compare thousands of cruises from 25 of the world’s top 
fleets departing from 22 U.S. ports, on over 250 ships!  Browse the latest in new promotions and 
last-minute offers or shop by category – weekend cruises, family cruises, honeymoon cruises, and 
more. Check out customer reviews and travel tips. Plus, trained cruise consultants are ready to 
answer your questions, help you choose the right cruise for your needs and even help arrange land 
excursions.   
 
Our Membership Team looks forward to seeing you at our first branch meeting on September 14th  
at 11:30 a.m. at the Doubletree Hotel. 
 
Susan Halliday & Pauline Rogers 
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Educators often spend a little time reviewing basics after summer recess. I thought I might do the 
same.  For AAUW members, Public Policy is critical.  As our national website states: “AAUW’s 

policy work connects and rallies advocates at the local, state, national, and global levels to empower 
women and girls. With the member-voted Public Policy Priorities as our guide, AAUW uses 
lobbying and grassroots efforts to push forward policies that break through educational and economic 
barriers for women.” 
 
As we are approaching the more than year-long upcoming campaign season, we should think 
carefully about our AAUW priorities and public policy stances, about how important they are to 
us personally and where they fit in our value system and evaluate all of the candidates on their 
stances regarding them. 
 
From an AAUW perspective the most important policies fall into four categories:  Civil Rights, 
Education, Economic Security and Title IX.  Throughout the year we will explore different 
issues within those categories.  For a start, let’s talk about health care – one of the most critical 
issues for women.  We cannot pursue educational advancement and a better life for our families 
if we cannot afford basic healthcare for them and ourselves. Here are some interesting statistics 
from the national website: 
 
The implementation of the ACA (Affordable Healthcare Act) has begun to make significant 
progress in reducing the number of uninsured Americans. 

• In 2009, 50.7 million Americans were uninsured—nearly 17 percent of the nation. 
• In 2015, the uninsured rate hit a historic low; only 9.1 percent of Americans remain 

uninsured. 
• The ACA is making progress in reducing ethnic disparities in health care access, with 5.2 

percent more young women, 5.1 percent more black women, and 6.5 percent more 
Hispanic women gaining access to a regular source of care. 

 
I urge you to look at the website and see the particulars of how the Affordable Care Act has 
impacted women and imagine the consequences of its repeal.  Also look at the Medicare and 
Privitization sections to get a better understanding of why attempts to weaken Medicare and 
permit privatization through block grants could have potentially draconian impacts on all of us. 
 
Going forward this year, I would like to make this column more interactive.  If you have a 
question or a different point of view, please share it with me and I will do my best to answer 
your question or concern.   
 
Welcome back and here is to a wonderful 2019/20 AAUW Year. 
 
Patricia Cuocco 
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MLSF Nonevent Fundraiser 2019 Honor Roll 
 
The 2019 nonevent fundraiser was a huge success. A total of 63 donors gave $11,080.  The 
donations ranged from $15 to $2,000.  
 
Thank you, thank you, thank you to the following donors:  
 

Bobbie Albanese  Judith Flanders  Beatrix Myers 

Sara Ellen Anderson Peggy Fretz Linda Pomeroy  

Kathleen Arriola Janice Geiger  Helen Rahder 

Beverly Ball Barbara Gile Yvette Rawlinson  

Virginia Ball  Maura Greeley Carole Restovich 

Maurine Behrens     Susan Halliday Lynda Richardson  

Jan Berry  Sharon Heck  Pauline Rogers 

Rosemary Bertone  Christine Heller Joann Sarachman  

Cindy Birt Naomi Hill Dolores Seidman  

Jacqueline Brearley Jois Hofmann  Ruth B. Shannon 

Beth Camarco  Louise Holden Deidre Shatzen 

Janice Cecola Lorayne Horka Lovey Sherman 

Ann Chambers  Helen Jewell  Carol Shupek  

Rozanne Child Joyce Kaufman Shirley A. Stewart 

Kay Clark Kaye Kidwell Colleen Tan  

Harriet Cornyn  Peggy Kiefer Karen Vander Baan 

Sheryl Crockey Jeanne Lavagnino  Judith Van Horn 

Patricia Cuocco  Marian Locke  Karen Walker 

Pat Dudley  Bruce Long Fay Weber  

Carole Duff Kathy Luciano  Myra Weiss 

Elizabeth Ellis Mary Ellen Mead  Gwen Woirhaye  
 
More MLSF Good News:  Our special Myra Long Scholarship Fund Anonymous Angel donated $20,000 in July to 
match our many fundraising efforts. The Angel matched our fundraising activities, dollar for dollar, up to $20,000 
for the fiscal year.  Thank you to everyone who made this possible.  We made the threshold because of your hard 
work and donations.   Thank you for: 

• participating in the Dining 4 $$$ events,  

• working as docents at the Pasadena Design House,  

• donating guilt money when you couldn’t work at a docent,  

• donating to our annual nonevent fundraiser,  

• shopping at Ralph’s so we could receive quarterly Ralph’s Community Awards, 

• donating money in memory of friends we lost this year and  

• simply donating money because you are generous.

 



 

HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE 
 
 
Our GWA AAUW Holiday Boutique will be on Saturday, November 9 this year.  We moved it from 
December because so many other activities competed with our Boutique last year.  This will be a fun 
holiday event with entertainment by the New Century Singers. 
 
We will have some holiday items for sale, and we will be doing the “Opportunity Drawings.”  It will be 
completely optional for the sections and individuals to contribute to the drawing prizes.  The most 
popular items for the drawings are wine, chocolates, books, and gift cards.  We need your help in 
collecting gift cards and gift certificates.  On the next page of this newsletter there is a letter you need 
to copy several times.  It is to give to your favorite restaurant, movie theater, shop, etc. as you ask them 
to donate a gift certificate or gift card to our boutique.  The letter explains who we are and what we do.  
It also contains our tax ID number, so their donation becomes tax deductible.   
 
Your gift cards can be given to me or to Pat Dudley.  There is an address on the letter so donations can 
be mailed if they wish. 
 
We will have some silent auction items available, but we will not have any “white elephants” for sale 
again this year.  Please contact me regarding any items you wish to donate to the boutique.  My email 
address is: heck37@verizon.net     My phone number is: 562-698-0476. 
 
 Please help us collect gift cards, gift certificates, and other items using the letter in this newsletter.  We 
want this to be a fun event that doesn’t place a burden for donations from just a few of our members.  
We are scaling back and might include another “fun” fundraiser during the 2019-2020 year.  Do plan to 
attend our Holiday Boutique and luncheon on Saturday, November 9.  Invite your friends! 

Sharon Heck, Boutique Chair 

 
 

  

Los Angeles County Interbranch Council 
 

The LACIC meets bi-monthly – usually the 2nd Sunday of September, November, January and March and the 3rd 
Sunday of May.  These year’s program information was sent to the branch via email in mid-August. 
 
On September 8 the program covers the new voting procedures in LA County with a guest from the County 
Registrar/Recorders office.  Changes are in the air-- such as no more assigned polling places.  It’s so important to 
vote, and with the coming primary in March, more than ever.  Women have fought, protested and suffered to give us 
the right to vote and changes will not stop us. 

 
You may also want to check out the SEPTEMBER 18, 2019, NOON-3 PM, THE UNA GLOBAL FORUM 

LUNCHEON, CA ENDOWMENT.  LACIC is a VIP sponsor for a discussion of Immigration and Migration: The 

Global Challenge & the Local Impact.  Visit: unausa.org.  If you are interested in atteding, please call Ginny Hatfield 
of the San Fernando Valley branch, 818.970.4577 or ginnyaauw@gmail.com. 

Patricia Cuocco serves as Treasurer of the LACIC Steering Committee and Rozanne Child is a Member-At-Large.  
Either would be delighted to answer any questions about the Council. 
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September 1, 2019 

 

Dear Merchant: 

 

The Greater Whittier Area American Association of University Women is a group of more than 140 members 
based in Whittier since 1925.  Our non-profit organization is part of the National American Association of 
University Women and the California American Association of University Women.  Our members reside in 
many communities, including Whittier, La Habra, Brea, Rowland Heights, Hacienda Heights, La Mirada, 

Alhambra, Montebello and Monterey Park. 

We are a nonprofit 501(c)(3) organization, and our Internal Revenue Service EIN number is 95-4763492. 

We hold an annual fundraiser in November, and our goal is to raise money for our many projects.  Our 
organization's goal is to break down barriers for women and girls through education, advocacy, and research.  

This year, our Holiday Boutique will be on Saturday, November 9, at the Doubletree by Hilton in Whittier. 

We are hoping that you will help support our fundraising efforts with a gift card, donated item, or a gift basket.  

Your donation will be tax deductible. 

Our mailing address is P.O. Box 5333, Whittier, CA  90607-5333.. 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

Sharon Heck, Boutique Chair 

Great Whittier Area Branch AAUW 

562-902-8207 

Kayclar310@gmail.com (Kay Clark, Treasurer) 
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First Friday is a casual get together on the first Friday 
of each month, 6 to 8 p.m. Guests bring their choice of 
beverage and an appetizer or dessert to share. We chat 
with old friends, get acquainted with new friends, and 
generally have a good time. It’s a good time to bring 
possible new members to meet current members, and 
partners are most welcome.  

Do join us September 6 at the home of Carol and John 
Shupek, 6204 Southwind Dr; Whittier.  Take Hadley 

Street east from Painter; left on Southwind to number. 

Gwen Woirhaye and Gen’nel Walters, co-chairs  

 

 

La Cuisine is a section of singles and couples 
who enjoy fine dining and exploring different 
cuisines. Our first dinner of the year is 
September 7, a Mediterranean Family 

Traditional Feast at: 

D Vine, 955 E. Birch St., Brea, on the outside 
patio at 7 so we can see the entertainment that 
starts at 7:30. Our feast will include 3 entrees 
with 5 cold sides and two hot sides, plus 
dessert. If you would like to bring your own 
wine, the corkage fee of $15 will be paid at 
the end of dinner. Wine may also be ordered 
from the menu.  

Any AAUW member is welcome to join us 
and give this section a try. Cost is $30 per 
person, payable by August 29, to Debra 
Benveniste, 1005 Caraway Dr., Whittier, 
90601. Debra is hostess for this dinner with 
Jan Berry as co-hostess. 

Other dinners scheduled are: 

Jewish, October 19, in the homes of Myra 
Weiss and Judy Flanders,  

All -Group dinner February 29 at the home of 
Fay Weber, with the theme of Sadie Hawkins 

Day,  

Vienna April 18 at the homes of Gwen 
Woirhaye and Dolores Gonzalez-Hayes 

For these dinners the hostesses will plan the 
menus and assign recipes, guests will cook 
their assigned dishes, and bills will be 
presented with expenses to be shared among 

the guests. 

 

Gwen Woirhaye 

Janice Geiger, co-chairs 

 

Our next International Concerns meeting will be on 
Thursday, September 19, 2019 at 10:00 AM.  We will 
be meeting at the home of Louise Holden, 16356 
Prudencia Dr., Whittier, CA 90603.  If you need 
directions to her home, please call Louise at 562-947-
6412 
 
In September we will be discussing the 2019 Great 

Decisions book.  Chapter 6 - “Cyber Conflicts and 
Geopolitics” will be the topic and the discussion will 
be lead by Helen Jewell.  We will also see a video 
preview of the topic for October, “The United States 
and Mexico: partnership tested.”  All are welcome to 
attend the meeting. 
 
Sharon Heck 
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Modern Trends meets September 26th, 2019 at 7pm at the home of Gwen Woirhaye.  The hostess is also 
Gwen. Gwen’s address is 5810 Friends Ave, Whittier, CA 90601. Her number is: 562-696-6405.  
Gen’nel Walters is the reviewer. We will be reading Becoming, by Michelle Obama.  Becoming is the 
memoir of former United States first lady Michelle Obama published in 2018. It’s a deeply personal 
experience, and talks about how she found her voice, as well as her time in the White House and role as 
a mother.  If you have any questions call Georgine Sweeney at 562-631-6698.  We are looking for 
hostesses for February, March and May. We are looking for reviewers for March and May.  

 

Welcome to a new year of reading and discussing wonderful books!  Our first 
meeting will be held on Monday, September 23, at 10AM at Gwen Woirhaye’s, (Mandy Knight is co-
hostess) and we will be discussing Becoming, by Michelle Obama.  In a life filled with meaning and 
accomplishment, Michelle Obama has emerged as one of the most iconic and compelling women of our 
era. As First Lady of the United States of America—the first African American to serve in that role—she 
helped create the most welcoming and inclusive White House in history, while also establishing herself as 
a powerful advocate for women and girls in the U.S. and around the world, dramatically changing the 
ways that families pursue healthier and more active lives, and standing with her husband as he led 
America through some of its most harrowing moments. Along the way, she showed us a few dance 
moves, crushed Carpool Karaoke, and raised two down-to-earth daughters under an unforgiving media 

glare.  

In her memoir, a work of deep reflection and mesmerizing storytelling, Michelle Obama invites readers 
into her world, chronicling the experiences that have shaped her—from her childhood on the South Side 
of Chicago to her years as an executive balancing the demands of motherhood and work, to her time spent 
at the world’s most famous address. With unerring honesty and lively wit, she describes her triumphs and 
her disappointments, both public and private, telling her full story as she has lived it—in her own words 
and on her own terms. Warm, wise, and revelatory, Becoming is the deeply personal reckoning of a 
woman of soul and substance who has steadily defied expectations—and whose story inspires us to do the 
same.  Dolores Seidman will lead us in discussion.  Please join us!  

Directions to Gwen’s home:  5810 Friends Ave., Whittier 90601; 562-696-6405 

From Whittier Blvd., north on Painter Ave.; left on Beverly Blvd. one block west; right on Friends Ave. 
to end.  House is on the right.  Parking permits need to be placed in your car and will be available at the 

bottom of the stairs. 

Ann Topjon, Chair 562-695-6185 
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Wednesday, September 18, 2019 
 
FATAL Fixer-Upper by Jennie Bentley 
 
Reviewed by Sharon Heck 
 
Avery Baker was once a New York textile designer, but 
inheriting her aunt’s old Maine cottage has led her down a 
new career path—home renovation.  Finding a property’s 
hidden potential has rewards and challenges—especially 
when a mystery surfaces behind the walls… 
 
To Avery, the idea of preparing her aunt’s crumbling and 
cluttered home for sale is overwhelming.  So when 
someone offers to buy the place as is, Avery’s relieved.  
Until she learns it’s worth more than she thought—that is, 
with a few repairs here and there… 
 
With help from hunky handyman Derek Ellis, Avery starts 
learning the ABC’s of DIY.  But when the designer-turned 
renovator finds clues that lead to a missing local professor 
and then her own life is threatened, Avery wonders if she 
can finish the house—without getting finished off in the 
process… 

 

We will meet at Mimi’s Restaurant at 15436 E. Whittier 
Blvd, Whittier (in Whittwood) at 6:30 PM.  PLEASE 

NOTE THE NEW LOCATION. 

 
Reservations - Sharon Heck: 562-698-0476 email - 
heck37@verizon.net 
 
Books for 2019-2020: 
November 20, 2019 

Mr. Churchill’s Secretary: A Maggie Hope Mystery by 
Susan Elia MacNeal 
Reviewed by Brigitta Weger 
January 15, 2020 

The Railway Detective by Edward Marston 
Reviewed by Gwen Woirhaye 
March 18, 2020 

A Pedigree to Die For by Laurien Berenson 
Reviewed by Maurine Behrens 
May 20, 2020 

Poison Pen: A Forensic Handwriting Mystery by Sheila 
Lowe 
Reviewed by Linda Oberholtzer 
 

 

 

Memories will meet September 25 at 1:30 PM at 
the home of Carole Restovich.  The topic for the 
day is “Memories of Junior High.” In place of (or 
in addition to) this scheduled topic, members 
may like to contribute memories of our beloved, 
loyal Colleen Tan. For those of you who enjoy 
writing, we invite you to join us. We write for 
our own pleasure, for catharsis and for family 
history. The atmosphere is accepting and 
encouraging. Check us out!  

Directions to Carole’s house:  Whittier Blvd. to 
Santa Gertrudes, south on Santa Gertrudes, right 
on Starbuck just behind Whittwood Mall, left on 
Portada Dr. to 10413 Portada Dr., the second 
house from the corner. Phone: 562-787-0727. 

 

Do you need a great way to start your week? Join 
our GWA – AAUW walking group!  We will 
meet at 9 AM on Mondays at a local area park 
and walk for an hour. For the month of 
September, we will be meeting at Parnell Park on 
Lambert Road.  Park and meet next to the 
barnyard animals. I hope to see you there for an 

hour of exercise and conversation! 

If you have questions or need more information, 

contact: 

 Ann Chambers  chambersann6@msn.com     
562-690-6150     cell 562-201-4452 
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Mimi's Cafe - Whittwood Town Center 

Welcome back AAUW members and a special welcome to our new members!  Dining For $$$$ is a great 

opportunity to support our organization. Each month (with the exception of December) we invite you and your 

family or friends to enjoy a meal at a featured restaurant.  20% of the proceeds from your bill goes directly into 

our Myra Long Scholarship Fund. There will be a flyer for the event near the end of every newsletter. All you 

need to do is present the flyer to your server when you order. Take-out orders will be accepted with a flyer too. 

 To kick off our first restaurant fundraiser for the 2019/2020 year, we present Mimi's Cafe. Mimi's has 

supported us for several years now and has extended its hours to all day from 7AM - 10PM.  There are many 

delicious breakfast, lunch and dinner choices on the menu as well as seasonal specials for everyone to enjoy. 

This is a wonderful time to connect with members we've not seen all summer or to treat your family to a night 

out. So, relax and enjoy a meal at Mimi's!  Your support is appreciated. 

 

There are no plans for September, however 
Gen’nel Walters will email members 

should the group decide upon a movie. 
 

September has a plethora of national or world-wide month-long celebrations.  A few are: 

National Hispanic Heritage Month 

National Child Awareness Month 

National Ovarian Cancer Awareness Month 

World Alzheimer Month 
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SEPTEMBER 2020 

GREATER WHITTIER AREA BRANCH CALENDAR 

DATE TIME EVENT PLACE 

    

3 7 PM – 8 PM Board Meeting St. Matthias, Whittier 

6 6 PM – 8 PM First Friday Carol & John Shupek, Whittier 

7 7 PM La Cuisine D Vine, Brea 

8 2 PM – 4 PM LACIC PIH, Whittier 

14 11:30 AM – 2 PM Branch Meeting Doubletree, Whittier 

18 12 PM – 3 PM UN Global Forum (LACIC sponsored) CA Endowment, LA 

18 10 AM International Concerns Louise Holden, Whittier 

19 6:30 PM Mystery Mavens Mimi’s, Whittier 

19 7 AM – 10 PM Dining for $$$$ Mimi’s, Whittier 

23 10 AM Morning Book Gwen Woirhaye, Whittier 

25 1:30 PM Memories Carole Restovich, Whittier 

26 7 PM Modern Trends Gwen Woirhaye, Whittier 

    

    

    

    

    

 

Please consult our style sheet and follow it when preparing your newsletter article.  It will save 
me a great deal of time and work.  If you do not have a style sheet, please let me know and I will 
send you one.  Thank you for your cooperation and for sending in your articles by the 15th of the 
month.  All submissions must be in WORD documents as attachments to emails.  Please 

create the document within WORD itself rather than cutting and pasting into WORD.  

Please DO NOT use TABS.  Please, do not type the articles within the email itself. Please 

give the article a descriptive name, not merely “newsletter article 

Please send articles by email on or before the 15th of every month to patricia@fullerton.edu 

Newsletter Editor – Patricia Cuocco 
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